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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, June 5, 2006 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
July 24, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member, President
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, Vice President
Lisa Gardner, Public Member, Secretary
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member
Frank Szczuka, Public Member

Joan McDonough, Public Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Kay Warren, Deputy Director, DPR

Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General

Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member
Hollis Anglin, Public Member

ALSO PRESENT

James Hanley, Deputy Attorney General
Dr. Elizabeth Bolton
Dr. Michael Moss
Dr. Joseph M. Casciani
Julia Keating
Bonnie Quartarone
Lorena Hartnett, Court Reporter
CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Boston called the meeting to order at 9:45 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the May 1, 2006 minutes for approval. Ms. Gardner made a motion, seconded by Ms. McDonough, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion unanimously carried.

PROPOSAL TO DENY HEARING – DR. ELIZABETH BOLTON
The Board held a formal hearing to consider the application for approval to take the Examination for Professional Practice of Psychology (EPPP) for Dr. Elizabeth Bolton, which the board had proposed to deny at its March 6, 2006 meeting. The hearing was held pursuant to Dr. Bolton’s request under 29 Del. C. Section 10131(c). Present for the hearing was Dr. Bolton. Verbatim testimony was recorded. Based on the evidence presented at the hearing, a motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Dr. Keyes to deny Dr. Bolton’s application because the evidence presented at the hearing failed to demonstrate that Dr. Bolton’s doctoral degree in Counseling and Student Personnel Services, which was conferred in 1988 from the University of Georgia met the requirements of Rule 6.1.1.2. Motion unanimously carried.
DISCIPLINARY HEARING FOR COMPLAINT #26-05-04 – DR. MICHAEL MOSS
At 10:38 a.m. a formal hearing was held to receive evidence in the disciplinary action filed against Dr. Michael Moss by the State of Delaware alleging one violation of 24 Del. C. § 3414, Complaint No. 26-05-04. Dr. Moss appeared before the Board. The State called its first witness, Julia Keating, who initiated the complaint against Dr. Moss with the Division of Professional Regulation. The witness was sworn and verbatim testimony was recorded.  The State then called its second witness, Bonnie Quartarone to testify. The witness was sworn and verbatim testimony was recorded. Dr. Moss was sworn and verbatim testimony was recorded. The hearing concluded at 12:47 p.m. The Board tabled its deliberations at 1:00 p.m., to be continued at its July meeting.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was no unfinished business before the Board.
NEW BUSINESS 

Due to time constraints the Board was unable to review the applications Dr. Scott Alvord, Dr. Seema Garg, Dr. Michela Coffaro and Katrina Ringgold. These applications will be reviewed at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board.
Correspondence
There was no correspondence for the Board to review.
Other Business Before the Board (For Discussion Only) 
There was no other business before the Board. 
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
Next Meeting Date 

The Board will hold a meeting on July 24, 2006 at 9:00 am in Conference Room “A” of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904. All present indicated they would attend.
Adjournment

Dr. Hollingsworth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board the meeting adjourned at 1:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
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